CITY OF MARLBOROUGH MEETING POSTING

RECEIVED
CITY CLERK'S OFFICE
CITY OF MARLBOROUGH

Meeting Name: Traffic Commission	2022 MED 07 4W 7-00
Date: March 29, 2023	2023 MAR 27 AM 7: 20
Time: 10:00 am	

Location: 3rd Floor City Hall – Memorial Hall

Agenda Items to be addressed:

1) MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

a) Review draft from 2-22-23

2) NEW BUSINESS

- a) Review of the Traffic Regulations Dashboard
- b) TT parking issues on Northboro Road

OLD BUSINESS

- a) Request for a crosswalk on Elm Street/Broad Street Area
- b) Accident concerns in the area of Winter Street/Winter Street Ext./Lincoln Street
- c) Request to Make Winter Avenue a one-way street

THE LISTING OF TOPICS THAT THE CHAIR REASONABLY ANTICIPATES WILL BE DISCUSSED AT THE MEETING IS NOT INTENDED AS A GUARANTEE OF THE TOPICS THAT WILL HAVE BEEN DISCUSSED, NOT ALL TOPICS LISTED MAY IN FACT BE DISCUSSED, AND OTHER TOPICS NOT LISTED MAY ALSO BE BROUGHT UP FOR DISCUSSION TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY LAW.



CITY OF MARLBOROUGH OFFICE OF TRAFFIC COMMISSION 140 MAIN STREET MARLBOROUGH, MASSACHUSETTS 01752

DRAFT

Traffic Commission Minutes

The Regular Meeting of the Traffic Commission was held on Wednesday, February 22, 2023, at 10:00 am. (The meeting was also recorded and is available to view online at the City of Marlborough's website (www.marlborough-ma.gov). Members present: Chairman - Police Chief David Giorgi, Fire Chief Kevin Breen and City Clerk Steve Kerrigan. Also present: City Engineer Tom DiPersio, Assistant Civil Engineer Ashley Miller and Sgt. Ron Ney and Officer Andy Larose from the MPD Traffic Services Unit.

Minutes taken by Karen Lambert, MPD - Public Safety Administrative Assistant.

Chief Giorgi started recording the meeting at 10:05 a.m. and began by welcoming everyone and making introductions.

1- Minutes

Review of the minutes of the Traffic Commission meeting of Wednesday, November 30, 2022.

(NOTE: December 2022 and January 2023 meetings were canceled.)

VOTE TO APPROVE. All in Favor - Accept and Place on File.

2 - New Business

2a) Accident concerns in the area of Winter Street/Winter Street Ext./Lincoln St.

This agenda item was added at the request of local resident, Sally Boyd. She is very concerned about the number of accidents at this location. She is proposing that Lincoln Street at Winter Street become a Do Not Enter. This would force drivers to not be able to take a right off Winter Street Ext. and go up Lincoln and not allow drivers coming up Lincoln St. from Bond St. to go all the way up. She also suggested not allowing drivers from Winter St. and Winter St. Ext. to turn up on Lincoln Street or having some type of flashing lighted sign showing "Dangerous Curve".

Chief Giorgi reviewed her request and noted that it ties into Agenda item 2c., request to make Winter Avenue a one-way street. The Chief also noted that the Traffic Commission has received requests recently for a guardrail and rocks in this area. Tom DiPersio recalled that this request was related to trucks trying to make the turn here. GPS is sending trucks this way from Elm Street to the highway. They had talked about increasing signage to make drivers more aware.

Sgt. Ney advised that he reviewed the accident history here. He found that from 1/1/23 through yesterday, 2/21/23 there were 9 accidents in total. Six were coming from Broad Street and were due to weather conditions – ice and snow. Two were coming out of Winter Street and were due to solar glare, the other one didn't know the area and wasn't aware of the stop.

Chief Giorgi agreed that additional signage is warranted. Tom DiPersio and Sgt. Ney agreed that it's a tough right coming out of Winter Avenue or coming over the hill. He will have Engineering look into this further. He noted that Winter Avenue is a Private Road but open to the City. They may be able to something here if it is a public safety issue. Officer Larose pulled up a photo of the area for reference.

MOTION was made, seconded, duly VOTED to REFER to ENGINEERING to look into this further.

2c) Request to make Winter Avenue a one-way street.

This request came from Christopher Evangelous, resident of Winter Street. It was also discussed above with Agenda Item 2a). Tom DiPersio will check with the Legal Department since Winter Avenue is a private way. They can advise as to what action can be taken. Steve Kerrigan noted that Winter Avenue is very narrow, and you need to pull up onto the side if a car is coming in the opposite direction.

MOTION was made, seconded, duly VOTED to REFER to ENGINEERING to discuss this with the Legal Department and to Chief Giorgi to update Mr. Evangelous.

2b) Request for stop sign in the area of St. Martin Drive and D'Angelo Drive.

This request came from Councilor Navin. There have been some close calls with tanker trucks and vehicles in the area. Ken's Foods has put up a stop sign on their property to encourage their employees to stop before exiting the parking lot and taking a left onto D'Angelo drive heading towards Simarano Drive. He feels there is a need for another stop sign from the other direction of St. Martin Drive and D'Angelo Drive.

Officer Larose pulled up a photo of the area for reference. Chief Giorgi agreed that it is kind of a "free for all" coming out of here, however, this area would not meet the warrants for a stop sign. Maybe some type of warning sign could be used instead. For example, "Traffic Does Not Stop". It was discussed that the majority of the traffic here is trucks coming in and out of the MWRA. It was suggested that the Traffic Commission could also contact the MWRA directly and ask that they tell their drivers to be cautious. Ken's Foods is straight across, and their trucks are turning right. The congestion is coming from 3 different lines. They can also have the same conversation with Ken's Foods as the two businesses are having the same issues. There is hardly any traffic coming in and out of the Treatment Plant. St. Martin Drive is not the issue here.

MOTION was made, seconded, duly VOTED to REFER to Chief Giorgi or Sgt. Ney to contact the two businesses (MWRA & Ken's Foods) and advise them of the discussion and ask them to speak to their drivers.

3-Old Business

3a) Traffic Pattern Concern at Rte. 20, Boston Post Road E & entrance to Raytheon.

<u>Update</u>: Tom DiPersio advised that he does not have any update on this issue at this time, however, he did send a follow-up email to the DOT this morning.

3b) Request for a crosswalk on Elm Street/Broad Street Area.

<u>Update</u>: Chief Giorgi advised that he reached out to Councilor Irish again but does not have any update at this time.

That there being no further business of the Traffic Commission held on this date, the meeting adjourned at 10:19 am.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen L. Lambert Records Clerk Marlborough Police Department

List of documents and other exhibits used at the meeting:

- -City of Marlborough Meeting Posting for the Traffic Commission Meeting on February 22, 2023, including meeting agenda.
 - -Draft of Traffic Commission Minutes from Wednesday, November 30, 2022.
- -Email from Trish Bernard, on behalf of Councilor Navin, to Chief Giorgi, dated 2/10/23, re: Traffic Concerns in the area of St. Martin Drive and D'Angelo Drive.

-Email from Sgt. Ney to Chief Giorgi, dated 2/6/23, re: Accident concerns in the area of Winter Street/Winter Street Ext./Lincoln St. – as requested by Sally Boyd.

-Email from Trish Bernard, on behalf of Christopher Evangelous, to Chief Giorgi, dated 2/16/23, re: Request to make Winter Avenue a one-way street.

Additional Handouts

-None

Karen Lambert

From:

Ashley Miller

Sent:

Wednesday, March 15, 2023 2:37 PM

To:

David Giorgi

Cc:

Karen Lambert; Thomas DiPersio

Subject:

Traffic Commission - Agenda Item - 3/29

Chief,

I would like to show the Traffic Regulations dashboard that we have developed to aid in Traffic Commission discussions at the next meeting. Can we add this to the agenda? There are also regulations that we will need to discuss at future meetings due to being outdated, or written incorrectly in the existing regulations.

Here is the link to the dashboard.

https://www.arcgis.com/apps/dashboards/de1795fe4d854a5192a20673f3fd0c6c

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Thank you,

Ashley Miller

Assistant Civil Engineer
Department of Public Works
Engineering Division
135 Neil Street
Marlborough, MA 01752
P: 508.624.6910

Karen Lambert

From:

Andrew Larose

Sent:

Monday, March 20, 2023 10:18 AM

To: Cc: David Giorgi Ashley Miller

Subject:

TT parking on Northboro Rd

Chief,

We have been getting calls about trailer trucks parked for days on end behind McDonalds. It is on Northboro Road where the cut out is. Officer R. Bonina spoke to the driver of one of them, because there is trailer truck parking only signs, the driver feels he can just leave his trucks there all the time.

I checked with Ashley, this is City property and there a parking regulation does not exist. There is no issue with allowing TT's to park there to grab lunch etc..., but I would like to discuss a regulation to restrict the amount of time a vehicle can be parked (1hr or 2hr). Just so this area cannot continue to be used as someone's permanent parking spot. Could we add this to next weeks meeting?

Respectfully,
Officer Andrew LaRose
Traffic Services Division
Marlborough Police
355 Bolton Street
Marlborough, Ma. 01752
508-485-1212

Special Olympics Law Enforcement Torch Run (LETR) Liaison

Please be advised that the Massachusetts Secretary of State considers e-mail to be a public record, and therefore subject to public access under the Massachusetts Public Records Law, M.G.L. c.66 S 10. This e-mail may contain FOR OFFICIAL USE ONLY and/or LAW ENFORCEMENT SENSITIVE information. This E-mail, including any attachments, is covered by the Electronic Communications Privacy Act, 18 USC 2510-2521. This communication is confidential and may be legally privileged. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any retention, dissemination, distribution, or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. Please reply to the sender that you have received the message in error and then delete all copies of it from your computer system. Any use, dissemination, distribution, or reproduction of this message by unintended recipients is not authorized and may be unlawful.